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Officials Newsletter

(In memory of Chuck Thomas, beloved friend and member)

September 10, 2015
Iowa Department of Public Safety
215 East 7th,  Des Moines IA 50319

Conference Room 125

  

Agenda











8:30
Registration / Continental Breakfast
9:00
Welcome – Cody Christensen, 

Roll Call and Introductions


Approval of July 9, 2015 Minutes

9:15-10:15
Communications and Board Reports 


Correspondence Received 


Treasurer’s Report


State Building Code Bureau Report 


Iowa Department of Public Health Report 


Committee Reports


Legislative:

Education: 
Membership:

Scholarship:       Program:      


Code Development:


Endorsement:

Audit:

Nominating:


Regional Reports


ICC 

Region III


Eastern – EICBIC



Central – MICCC


Old Business: 

New Business


ABM Attendee Coordination
10:15-10:30
Break

10:30-11:30 
Speakers / Presentation: Insurance Services Office (ISO) 

11:30-12:00 
Code Questions and Discussion: 

Send Questions to Roger Schemmel at: Rschemmel@urbandale.org
            12:00             Adjourn

Reminder to bring or send shirt payment to Linda if you ordered any
IABO 2015 Officers

President:

Cody Christensen  
515-283-4989 
- Deputy Building Official – Des Moines
1st Vice President:
Mike Pardekooper  
515-309-9457 
- Building Official – Pleasant Hill
2nd Vice President:
Roger Schemmel

515-331-6782 
- Associate Building Official– Urbandale
Secretary:

Tim Hennes

319-356-5122
- Senior Building Inspector – Iowa City
Treasurer:

Linda Rivers

563-284-6571x18
- Building Official - Walcott
Past President:

Tom Palmer  

319-626-5736
– Building Official– North Liberty

President’s Message
IABO Members,

September brings another opportunity for code officials to participate in the code development process.  Some will attend the final action hearings in Long Beach and some will cast votes using CDP access.  Others will give it thought, but brush the idea aside as other priorities take precedence.  For those who fall into this category, I encourage you to dedicate a little time this fall to participate in the process.  It may provide you with a better understanding of certain code provisions, or it may enable you to be more persuasive when describing details of certain code requirements.  No matter what the experience, participating in the code development process provides valuable perspective on what we do as code officials.  

I look forward to seeing you on September 10th!

Cody Christensen

IABO President

Minutes: 
May 14, 2015
Meeting at Iowa Department of Public Safety
Introductions and Roll call:

President Cody Christensen called the meeting to order at approximately 9:05 AM

Board Members present were Cody Christensen, Roger Schemmel and Linda River.  Absent was Mike Pardekooper, Tom Palmer and Tim Hennes.  A count of three board members and more than 15 members was taken to determine there was a quorum.

Approval of January meeting minutes 
Reviewed the minutes of the May 14, 2015 IABO Chapter Meeting.  

A motion was made by Ron Hoover and seconded by Steve Richardson to approve the minutes.  Motion passed.

Communications and Correspondence

Cody stated an endorsement request for Jerry Mallory as candidate for the ICC Board of Directors was received.  No action was taken.

Treasure’s Report.

Linda passed out a profit and loss report and balance sheet which showed our net income for the year-to-date is a loss of $1,319.81.  This was due to several large checks issued to cover last year’s and this year’s scholarship winners and the posting of the liabilities for future year’s debt to continue to pay the scholarships.   We had no income events which produced income since the last meeting.  A motion was made by Ray Nees and seconded by Scott Ripperger to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion passed.


State Building Code Bureau
Brian Bishop reported:

· Code Adoption – not much going on.  The Plumbing Board is getting ready to start on the 2015 UPC in late July/early August.  Give input to Brian for amendments.  Planned for early 2016 adoption, within six months of publication.  There was some discussion on coordination of adoption with others.  

· New mechanical code is almost done.  Hearings soon.

· Send licensing complaints to DPH.

Iowa Department of Public Health Report

No report
Committee Reports 

Legislative Committee:
Report given by Jeff Hardin.  Recommending Jim Bradovich to be our lobbyist at the state capital.  We have received a contract for November 15, 2015, until the end of the next session in the amount of $4,000.  Cody explained services to be provided.  

Education 
No one to report.


Membership– 

No activities.

Scholarship

Info on payments made to scholarship winners for 2015.  We awarded one 2-year scholarship and one 4-year scholarship.  The winners are attending DMACC and Iowa State, respectively.  We made the final payment on the 2014 2-year scholarship winner and the accounting program has been updated with the amounts still due over the next two years for the 2014 4-year scholarship winner.

Program 

Report given by Roger Schemmel.  Training provided today by David Dodge of McKeon Door Company.  Need a topic for September Meeting.  Thanks to DPS for space today for training.

Code Development 
Annual Business Meeting coming up.  Pat Parsley spearheading.  We will offer scholarship funds for attendance, request an application form.  Materials from Memphis available.  

Membership– No report

Endorsement 

Endorsement requests for ICC officers coming in.  Latest from Jerry Mallory.  Ron Hoover is a good source of information on candidates for those planning to vote.

Brian Bishop also running - state support required per code. 

Audit 
Nothing to  report.

Nomination
Nothing to report.

ICC Report – 
Report given by Ron Hoover.  No big changes since May.  Encouraged attendance to Annual Business Meeting.  The new website is up and running.  Testing the store page this week.  Response tab to report problems.
Region III Report 
Report given by Brian Bishop.  Election of officers in late May/early June.  Brian was elected as an officer.  Meeting in the next month for Annual Business Meeting preparations.  Cody asked a question regarding the Region III website.  Ron stated the previous one was unofficial.  Discussion about a hospitality suite for Annual Business meeting.

Eastern (EICBIC) 
Nothing to report.

Central (MICCC) 
Report given by Roger Schemmel.  Code Consortium update – they have 18 communities working together to try to establish common amendments.  Board has been formed.  Seven subcommittees formed for different code sections.  Working to have them ready for adoption by spring.  Also had a vendor come to demonstrate a helix rebar product.  Evaluating it for residential foundations.  Structural engineer hired to evaluate it.

Old Business 
Constitution and By-Laws - Cody reported on Survey Monkey balloting.  28 votes received.  27 votes in favor of adoption and 1 against adoption.  Cody will email an updated copy to the membership.  By-Laws Committee was thanked for their work on the updating.

New Business 
Shirt Orders - Jeff Junker reported that the shirt orders are in preparation.  IABO pays for matching shirts for attendees to the Annual Business Meeting.  Cost will be approximately $30-35 for button-downs.  Last time shirts were ordered there were approximately 60-70 shirts ordered.  Motion made by Ron Hoover and seconded by Craig Clark to charge members $15 for each shirt (same as previous years) and IABO to pay balance of cost for each shirt with attendees to ABM to receive free shirts.  Motion passed.  Shirts will be ready for pickup at the September meeting.

Annual Business Meeting – In the past, IABO offered funding up to $5,000 for members to attend.  Ron Hoover stated that ICC also offers scholarships to attend in the amount of $1,000.  Application to apply through ICC is online and covers travel, lodging, meals and registration.  Motion to establish $5,000 available for scholarships to match ICC amounts made by Ray Nees and seconded by Jeff Harden.  Motion passed.

IABO Pins - Craig Clark is handling the pin order for the membership.  Linda volunteered to help with design.  Discussion on how many where ordered in the past to get the price break (500?).  Craig has been in contact with vendor who has done them previously.  Cost will be about $1-1.50 each.  Scott Ripperger made a motion to spend up to $1000.00 for pin order, Neil Bombei seconded.  Motion passed.  

Adjournment:
Motion to adjourn was made by Bob Buck and seconded by Roger Schemmel.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at approximately 9:40 AM.   

Respectfully submitted by IABO Acting Secretary Linda Rivers.
2015 Committee Member List 
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Contact a Board Member if there is a Committee that intrests you!
“Setting the Standard for Building Safety”





In this Issue:�* Meeting Location & Agenda�* Presidents Message


* July 9 Minutes


* Committee Member List


	





** CEU’s will be provided for attending chapter meetings!
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